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Update to Disease Investigation / Contact Tracing Procedures for Marshall County Health Department
January 19, 2022

Marshall County Health Department is transitioning to a passive model for contact tracing. As we have been dealing with COVID-19 for the past 22 months, everyone should understand that they are to isolate if they test positive. Everyone should also know to quarantine if you’ve been exposed to a positive person. I am attaching the latest guidance pertaining to isolation and quarantine to this message. If you receive a positive test, please follow the Quarantine and Isolation Guidance, dated 1-3-2022 that is found on our website (https://www.marshallcohealthdepartment.com/2020/covid-19/)


The health department is here to serve in every capacity we can, at the same time we simply cannot keep pace with the number of positive cases. The volume is so high, that in many cases we do not receive notification of positive cases from the testing facilities for several days after the positive test. So here is how the passive model works:

1. If you test positive for COVID, isolate in accordance with the attached guidance; do not wait for a call from the health department.  

1. If you are exposed to a person positive with COVID, quarantine in accordance with the attached guidance; do not wait for a call from the health department. 

1. If you are an employer of a person who tests positive for COVID or is exposed, allow them to isolate/quarantine in accordance with the attached guidance. If you need proof of their positive test, have the employee provide the proof in the form of the positive test result from the test facility. 

1. For those who need a call back from the Marshall County Health Department contact tracing team, call 270-252-2743 and leave a message with your name and number.
 
 For those who leave a message, we will return your call as fast as humanly possible. Please keep in mind, we may not receive notification of your test results for several days. The systems across the state are simply overloaded with the high volume of tests. 
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